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  NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
18 October 2019
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
	

	


NELSON ARTS FESTIVAL NOW ON
The Nelson Arts Festival begins today and runs until 28 October. The Page & Blackmore Pukapuka Talks (formerly the Readers and Writers) take place on four consecutive days over Labour Weekend, from 25 to 28 October, all at The Granary at Founders Heritage Park. The two Thinking Brunches and the conversation with Witi Ihimaera are sold out, but tickets are still available for the other sessions. 

Free copies of the Arts Festival guide can be picked up at sites throughout the region, or download the full programme here: www.nelsonartsfestival.nz  
AUTHOR EVENT IN TAKAKA TODAY

Everyone is welcome at Takaka Library on Friday 18 October, 1 – 2 pm, when local storyteller Jay Indik reads from his original work The Jesus Shoes and other stories.  Jay’s work is a mix of funny and sad stories for adults. Part of Tasman District Libraries ‘Word Feast’ during October, this event is a wonderful opportunity for the wordsmiths in the Bay. Sit back, relax and enjoy the power of story. Tea and coffee provided afterwards. 

GOLDEN BAY LIVE POETS SOCIETY HOSTS ‘HOW WE SURVIVE’
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The October meetings of the three local Live Poets Societies host the wonderful Olivia Hall and Carrie Rudzinski, who are touring ‘How We Survive’, an empowering feminist spoken word performance. 
This two-woman show presents a powerful and honest narrative on what it is to be a woman living and surviving in 2019. ‘How We Survive’ carries a switchblade and a hallelujah in the same breath as these women dig into rape culture, body image and Hermione as a feminist role-model. Hailing from New Zealand and America respectively, Hall and Rudzinski blend their voices into a fierce and uplifting performance promising to heal, nurture, and spark discussion. Come and experience just how we survive: together.
Carrie Rudzinski ranked 4th in the World at the 2014 Women of the World Poetry Slam and has been featured in Bustle, the Huffington Post, and Teen Vogue. Sshe has performed her work over the past 14 years in six countries and recently won the Pussy Riot Award at the Auckland Fringe Festival.

Olivia Hall ranked 3rd at the 2015 New Zealand National Poetry Slam after claiming the titles of Wellington’s 2015 Matariki Slam Champion and 2015 Capital Slam Champion. Olivia now lives in London, where she is completing a Masters in Gender at LSE. 

The Golden Bay Live Poets meeting is today Friday 18 October, 7.30 pm at The Mussel Inn, Onekaka. The musical warm-up is by Leigh Strange, and the MC is Get Real. On this occasion there are no open mic slots. Please note this is a ticketed event. Buy your tickets online before the night to get the best deal. It's as easy as visiting the event page online (link below) and select "Get Tickets" up the top. All proceeds go to the poets.
https://www.facebook.com/events/891688657879814/
For further information please contact Sacha Horton at 021 044 4294 or getrealconnection@gmail.com.

TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW 

The 2019 series of the Top Writers Radio Shows is now over. Each programme featured Gaelynne Pound interviewing a local writer, covering their influences, style, writing tips, future projects, and some music that has inspired or influenced them. The programmes were first broadcast on Saturday at 4 pm and repeated the following Wednesday at 10 pm. The writers featured in this year’s shows were: Marianne Castle, Holly Dunn, Garrick Batten, Karen Stade, Chrissie Ward and Ray Caird. Podcasts of the programmes can be downloaded here:
http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
THE COPY PRESS BOOK BLOG

The Copy Press’ book blog contains interesting and useful posts on the subject of writing, including topics such as ‘How to Write a Book that Sells’ and ‘Improve your Writing through a Writing Critique Group’.  The most recent post, ‘Indie Writing in New Zealand: Finding Your Tribe’, is by Top of the South branch committee member Robyn Prokop. Check out her post here: 

https://www.copypress.co.nz/2019/10/10/needs-proofreading-indie-writing-in-new-zealand-finding-your-tribe/
WORDS-ON-PAGE WRITING WORKSHOPS IN GREYMOUTH

Award-winning author Wendy Scott recently mentored a group of 13 local writers through a 6-week novel writing course. The feedback was so good that they are going ahead with another course, this time focusing on getting the words out onto the page. All genres and forms of writing are welcome.

Need help increasing the word count on your work in progress? Join fellow writers and mentor Wendy Scott for group writing, writing sprints, and one-on-one mentoring. There are four sessions at $22 each, with limited spaces per session. Sign up to as many as you like. The sessions take place at the New Coasters Office, Albert Street, Greymouth, on 20 October and 3 & 10 November, 10.30 am – 1.30 pm. Email Wendy at wendyscottbooks@gmail.com to book, pay and get more details.
STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month at 1 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. The next meeting is on 22 October. For more information contact  Alyson Baker at 03-546 0416 or alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING
The Picton Poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, 10.30 am – 12.00 pm at Picton Library. They share their own original poems in a friendly, constructive atmosphere. New members and visitors are welcome.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 23 October. The topic is ‘War and Peace,’ and Lynn Johnstone will be talking about war poems.

For more information contact Joyce Elwood-Smith on 027 226 1276 or joyce.elwoodsmith@gmail.com
NEW BOOK FOR RAY CAIRD
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Ray Caird's new book Blood of the Flax will be launched at the Nelson Arts Festival next week.

Toto o te Harakeke is a personal poetic journey from ancient Gondwanaland to the fashion catwalks of New York. Beautifully illustrated nonfiction, it explores the weave of most important plant-human relationship in the history of Aotearoa:

‘For me it is to drink the blood of Aotearoa

My ancestors survived on flax and Maori survived with flax
But with the arrival of new technologies things changed ...’ 
Ray will background his fascination with harakeke at the Pechakucha Talks on Tuesday 22 October at 7 pm at the Granary main stage (this show is sold out). 

He is a also a panellist at the Publishing's New Frontiers symposium on Thursday 24 October, 5.15 pm at the Johnny Cash Room, NMIT, 57 Nile Street (see following item). Entry is by koha. Ray’s book will be available there, and can also be purchased at all good bookshops as well as from The CopyPress. Listen to Gaelynne Pound interviewing Ray about the book on Fresh FM recently: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
PUBLISHING’S NEW FRONTIERS – EVENT IN NELSON

If you are curious about innovative and independent publishing, come along to the Johnny Cash Room at NMIT on Thursday 24 October for two back-to-back sessions.

Taking Control: 5.15 – 6.15 pm

New Zealand journalist, columnist, author, editor and independent publisher Steve Braunias will chair this session, featuring Lily Woodhouse (the nom-de-plume of acclaimed NZ author Stephanie Johnson), Pic Picot (self-publishing his upcoming memoir) and Ray Caird (Blood of the Flax).

There will be a half-hour intermission, during which you can mingle with authors, editors and designers, and browse new titles.

Getting It Out There: 6.45 – 7.30 pm

Kerry Sunderland will get down to the nuts and bolts of self-publishing with HL Kennedy (aka Holly Dunn) author of Self-Publishing in New Zealand; editor and publisher Renée Lang (Renaissance Publishing) and marketing specialist Renée Hollis (Exisle Publishing).

The Johnny Cash Room, NMIT, is at 57 Nile Street, Nelson. Entry by koha.

JOURNALING WORKSHOPS AT MOTUEKA LIBRARY

As part of Tasman Libraries’ Word Feast, counsellor and psychotherapist Gabrielle Daly-Fong is running a series of journaling workshops at Motueka Library in which participants are invited to write about and illustrate significant moments in their lives. 

The next workshop, on Thursday 24 October, is ‘Metaphorical Explorations’.  Find out how we speak in metaphor all the time, and explore your own personal metaphors. The last workshop, on Wednesday 30 October, is ‘The Time of My Life’. Choose a time that best represents your life right now, then illustrate and write about it in your journal.

Bring a journal or notebook and two smooth-flowing pens (one blue and one black). Bring coloured pencils if you wish to illustrate your work. Workshops run from 10 am – 12 noon and cost $10 each. Bookings are essential. Phone 03-528 1047 to book your place.

BOOKSHOP DAY EVENT AT VOLUME IN NELSON

New Zealand Bookshop Day is on Saturday 26 October. Come along to Volume at 15 Church Street, Nelson, to hear writers read on NZ Bookshop Day!

Local writers Donna McLeod, Lindsay Pope, Alexandra Tidswell and Mary Bell Thornton will be joined by visiting publisher and poet Mary McCallum (Makaro Press/The Cuba Press). Chat with the authors, have your books signed, enjoy drinks and nibbles, celebrate independent voices and independent NZ publishing – and, of course, celebrate Volume, the independent bookshop.

 

BOOK LAUNCH – NELSON NOIR 

Join the Nelson STEM Writers group at the launch of their new book Nelson Noir: a collection of stories for Halloween. MCd by Karen Stade, the launch takes place on Thursday 31 October, 6 pm, at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. This is a free event, no bookings required.

COONEY INSURANCE SHORT STORY COMPETITION

The Cooney Insurance Short Story Competition 2020 is now open for entries. 
The competition is organised by the Cambridge Autumn Festival, and the prizes are: First - $1,000; Second - $500; Third $250. 

Word limit is 1500 words. The short story must start with the words: ‘It was 3am’. The competition is open to all ages, and entries can be submitted by post or online. 

Entries close on Friday 31 January, and winners will be notified by 20 March. Winners will be awarded in Cambridge Thursday 26 March. The announcement of winners will be emailed to all entrants shortly after 26 March, and the entrants who were shortlisted will be advised at that time.

For full details and to enter please go to www.cambridgeautumnfestival.co.nz/short-story/ 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for October is Along River Road III by Lynn Davidson. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 were published in Horizons 3, 
and the poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 are included in Horizons 4, published in September 2019. Both anthologies can be purchased here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

